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Coalition Council MEETING MINUTES – January 23, 2014 Kiwanis Club of Barrie, Barrie, 12:30-3:30 p.m.

Present: 

	Andrews, Gail 
	Ferguson, Jacquie
	Leduc, Rhonda
	Shoreman, Carolyn

	Armstrong, Rob
	Fisher, Michelle (for P. Hillier)
	Martins, Nadia
	Simmons-Physick, Chris

	Blue, Danette
	Forrest, Gisele (for M. Gallow)
	Moland, Marsha
	Talon, Terry 

	Carmichael, Susan (Chair)
	Godden, Edwina 
	Newby, Glen (Vice Chair)
	Thurston, Sandy

	Cole, Sandra
	Goldman, Stuart
	Paul, Louise 
	Veenstra, Kristina

	Cooper, Melanie
	Hough, Phil
	Peck, Marion
	Watson, Mary Jean

	
	Jackson, Brenda
	Roy, Suzanne
	Woods, Deborah

	
	Jeffery, David
	Samis, Chris
	


Regrets: 

	Addison-Toor, Suzie
	Cascagnette, Fiona
	Koenderink, Marilee
	Plewes, Susan

	Allen-Lamb, Megan 
	Clarke, John Dawson, Kristen
	Laxton, Cherry
	Pickard, Allison 

	Artelt-Evans, Angela
	Greenwood, Kimberley Chief
	McLeod, Kevin
	Rae, Wanda

	Beal, Brian
	Harris, Janet Harris, Jim
	
	Strickland, Michelle

	Casault, Pierre
	Hirstwood, Karen (Past Chair)
	
	Wallace, Kathi


Guests: Dr. John Lyons, University of Ottawa; Michelle Kapteyn and Leanne Ross, Simcoe Community Services; Germaine Elliot, BANAC.
Many thanks to Kiwanis Club of Barrie for hosting today’s meeting!
	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION

	1 –Welcome

	Roundtable introductions were done. Welcome to all our guests and new member, Stuart Goldman, Director of Mental Health, Royal Victoria Regional Health Centre. 

	2– Approval of Minutes

	All approved the minutes of our December 5, 2013 meeting.

	3 – Approval of the Agenda

	All approved agenda as circulated.

	4. Deb and Kristina’s Priorities and Hours starting January 1, 2014

	
	SC
	· Susan updated the group summarizing that Deb and Kristina’s time over the past 7 years was extended using the Student Support Leadership Initiative and Working Together for Kid’s Mental Health funding. However, as of January 1, they have gone back to 21 hours  per week. Secretariat approved their priorities starting January 1. 
· Kristina will be working Monday and Wednesday’s 11-6 p.m. and Thursday’s 9-4. Deb will be working Tuesday through Thursday 9-4.
	Note outlining Deb and Kristina’s priorities to be sent via e-mail for members’ review, information and questions. To be revisited at our March meeting. 

	5 – Strategic Plan – Next Steps 

	
	MC
	· Melanie Cooper reviewed the 4 strategic themes approved by Council on December 5 as follows:   
· An inclusive, integrated service model across system of supports and services for families, children and youth. SYSTEM INTEGRATION
· Resilient children and youth in Simcoe County. A COMMON FOCUS: RESILIENCE
· Strategic priority projects are identified, successfully implemented and sustained. ENABLING ACTION TO PROMOTE CHANGE
· Advancing evidence-based knowledge and practice for continuous improvements. DEMONSTRATING OUTCOMES

· The Planning Day Task Group met on January 13 to discuss next steps. They decided to have each strategic direction theme assigned an oversight group. Themes #1 and #2 were given to the Planning Table, theme #3 to Secretariat and theme #4 to the Infrastructure Table. The group has booked a 1/2 day Performance Measurements Workshop on February 19 from 1-4 p.m. at the Common Roof in Barrie. The ½ day will be facilitated by Karen and David from Lough Barnes and attendees will be the leads (or co-leads) from each group, Secretariat and Planning Day Task Group. They will identify and agree on outcomes and 3 or 4 key performance measures for each theme. The leads would then go back to their groups and propose the measures for approval. Sandra Cole and Mary Jean Watson will be the leads for Planning, Rob Armstrong for Infrastructure and Susan Carmichael for Secretariat.
	

	6 – Hot Topic

	Dr. John Lyons – Child and Adolescent Needs and Strengths (CANS) Discussion
	JL
	· Dr. John Lyons joined the group to provide an overview of the CANS tool.  Dr. Lyons is from the University of Ottawa and is affectionately known as the “CANS Guy” across North America. He has been involved with Simcoe County initially through our Applied Behavioral Analysis (ABA) work and recently through our Working Together for Kid’s Mental Health. He has provided us with a few training sessions over the last couple of months including a train the trainers day and community dialogue day in November. He is working with our FNMI communities to build culturally appropriate addendums to the CANS tool. 
· CANS is a huge element in us achieving our Strategic directions over the next couple of years. Many in our system are deeply involved in the CANS journey. We are moving out of the Pilot phase to sustaining the CANS early adopters on-going (Early Intervention, FNMI, CTN and Regional Complex Care, New Path and Kinark, CAS are all engaging). 
	· Kristina to distribute Dr. Lyon’s presentations.

	7 – Flash Member Updates

	
	SC
	· Melanie Cooper spoke to the Burton Avenue trailer park closing which is affecting 86 low income families who have to find homes within the next 6 months. She invited all community members to a Community Consultation on Saturday, February 8.
· Nadia Martins spoke to the Francophone board having a public community consultation on January 30 at 7 p.m. at the New Life Church in Collingwood to discuss the new school in Collingwood. All welcome!

· Brenda Jackson asked for us to Save the Date for March 19, 2014 for a 2-day Aboriginal Health Forum Event. More to come!

· Sandra Cole spoke to Simcoe Community Services celebrating their 60th Anniversary last year and Steve McKweon from Rogers developed a documentary of how to make sure we treat people with respect, love and compassion. 
· Marsha Moland spoke to the LHIN and they are doing some family consultations for transitional adult and youth that are medically complex and have trouble navigating the system. Let Marsha know of any families that might be appropriate for this consultation. This has been linked to TAY SoS.
· Danette Blue spoke to the Youth Suicide Prevention Strategy and that there are resources available (training, education via CHEO). At this point there is some financial support confirmed for Simcoe County to build on the youth suicide prevention work and Protocol that we have already undertaken. $28,500 for each community is available with the application to be submitted by Friday, January 31. Deb is working with Liz McKeeman (New Path) and Gail Hamelin (Kinark) to pull the application for Simcoe together. 
	•Contact Melanie Cooper for further details at mcooper@unitedwaygsc.ca 


	8 – Advocacy

	
	FC
	· 
	• Deferred

	9 – Moving on Mental Health

	
	DB
	· Danette Blue provided an update to the Moving on Mental Health initiative by the Ministry of Child and Youth Services.  34 communities have been identified for the initiative and Simcoe County is one of these communities. They have been divided into 2 Phases with the first starting April 1, 2014 and the second April 1, 2015. Simcoe County has been slotted into Phase 2. 
	·  Danette to send the Ministerial letters to members for information.   

	10 - Strategy Table Updates

	Infrastructure Table
	RA
	December 2013 Statement of Operations: copies of the statement were distributed to members prior to the meeting for review. We are $39,000 ahead of budget.  
	•All Approved the Statement of Operations from December 2013. Moved: Rob Armstrong; Second Louise Paul; All in Favour; No Opposed; No Obstained.

	
	RA
	Membership Invoicing Package:  Copies of the package for 2014/15 were distributed to members prior to the meeting for review. The package has not been altered from last year in terms of formula, letter. The MOA now has the Schedule B on Integrated Working included (as approved at Council on December 5).  
	· All Approved the Membership Invoicing Package for 2014/15. Moved: Rob Armstrong; Second Gail Andrews; All in Favour; No Opposed; No Obstained.

	Planning Table
	SC/MW
	Grandparents Parenting Again:  Mary Jean introduced Leanne Ross and Michele Kapteyn from Simcoe Community Services who joined the group to provide a presentation on Grandparents Parenting Again Group (presentation to be posted on the website). This group wishes to be part of the Coalition and have presented to the Planning Table. Planning is recommending the following: 
The Ask: Support of a proposal to build capacity within Simcoe County for coordination of support and respite resources for the grandparents parenting again group, an under-resourced and growing population that does not currently fall within any funding streams.

	· All Approved letter of support to be drafted by Mar 1/14. Moved: Mary Jean Watson; Second Sandra Cole; All in Favour; No Opposed; No Obstained.


Next Meeting:

March 27, 2014 – 12:30-3:30 p.m., The County of Simcoe Administration Centre, Hwy #27, Midhurst[image: image1.png]
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